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Christopher Hobbs

From: peterhenner@gmail.com on behalf of Peter Henner <peter@peterhenner.com>
Sent: Tuesday, May 26, 2015 9:36 PM
To: Christopher L Hobbs, P.E., P.Eng.
Subject: Fwd: FOI-PA appeal

forwarded e-mail from Brian Pearce - I will draft a letter to him, but will 
show it to you before I send it.  
 
PETER HENNER 
ATTORNEY and COUNSELOR at Law 
  
P.O. Box 326  
Clarksville, New York 12041 
Tel. (518) 423-7799 Fax (518) 768-8235 
WEB: peterhenner.com  
  
 
---------- Forwarded message ---------- 
From: Pearce, Brian M <PearceBM@state.gov> 
Date: Mon, May 25, 2015 at 11:40 PM 
Subject: RE: FOI-PA appeal 
To: Peter Henner <peter@peterhenner.com> 
 

Peter—I just got a reply that the computer search was completed and the file closed.  Please let me know if I can be 
of any further assistance. 

  

All the Best, 

  

Brian 

  

From: peterhenner@gmail.com [mailto:peterhenner@gmail.com] On Behalf Of Peter Henner 
Sent: Tuesday, May 26, 2015 4:22 AM 
To: Pearce, Brian M 
Subject: Re: FOI-PA appeal 

  

Hi Brian: 

It has now been more than two weeks since you advised that you 
expecting an "update any day now."  Is there any news? 
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Christopher Hobbs

From: peterhenner@gmail.com on behalf of Peter Henner <peter@peterhenner.com>
Sent: Wednesday, April 29, 2015 4:56 AM
To: Christopher L Hobbs, P.E., P.Eng.
Subject: Brian Pearce

Hi Chris: 
 
Thank you for your email of this morning: I will try again to contact 
Senator Gillibrand's office.  
 
Today I actually spoke to Brian Pearce for 30 minutes. He told me that 
he has updated the relevant databases with the border patrol and 
homeland security, so that,  while the records still indicate that you had 
been arrested in Thailand, the records also indicate that the legal 
proceedings have been concluded and that there is no ongoing 
prosecution (I am aware that such a representation of your status if the 
Thai system is not consistent with what you told me in your email, but 
that is what Brian has told the US federal databases).  
 
Brian also told me that the reason there is still an "open file" is because 
you provided the computer files to the FBI and, believe it or not, the 
FBI has not completed its review of these files. According to Brian, 
once that review is completed, the status of the files will change, and the 
federal databases will reflect that change. 
 
He promised to give me a call when this has been accomplished, which 
he expects to get done within the next month.  
 
Best regards 
 
 
 
PETER HENNER 
ATTORNEY and COUNSELOR at Law 
  
P.O. Box 326  
Clarksville, New York 12041 
Tel. (518) 423-7799 Fax (518) 768-8235 
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